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July 23, 2024 

Dear Gayle, 

 

Thank you for your unwavering defense of life at the Republican National Convention.  As you 

battled to restore the pro-life platform, you were an inspiration to millions of pro-life Americans, 

who remain profoundly disappointed by the Republican Party’s decision to water down the 

previously strong pro-life platform for political expediency.  

While we ultimately fell short in our noble effort to restore the historic pro-life principles included 

in the 2016 and 2020 platforms, we did so with moral clarity and compassion about advancing the 

cause of life. 

As Vice President, I was proud to play an important role in the most pro-life administration in 

American history. Running on an unapologetically pro-life platform, we sent Roe v. Wade to the 

ash heap of history and advanced the cause of life wherever and however we could.  

Today, we see an America led by the most extreme pro-abortion administration in American 

history. Yet Republicans seemingly insist that we retreat rather than courageously advance the 

cause of life. 

The Republican Party must return to being the party of life. We must not rest or relent until the 

sanctity of life is restored to the center of American law in every state in our land. With pro-life 

voices like yours, I have no doubt that one day life will win again. Generations born and unborn 

deserve nothing less. 

The fight for life is not over. And we will win in this great campaign. So help us God. 

 

For life, 

   

Mike Pence 

48th Vice President of the United States 


